
September 27, 2024

The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a Special Called meeting on Friday, September 27, 2024, at 6:00 PM in the Commissioners’ Room, 116 Adams Street, Plymouth, NC.  Commissioners Ann C. Keyes, Carol V. Phelps, and John C. Spruill were in attendance. Also, present were County Manager/County Attorney Curtis S. Potter, Assistant County Manager, Jason Squires, Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett and County Finance Officer Missy Dixon. Commissioners Johnson and Walker were unable to attend. 

Chair Keyes called the meeting to order. 

RESOLUTION 2024-032 APPROVING APPLICATION FOR GRANT FUNDING FOR HWY 45 LIFT STATION NEAR PreK-12 SCHOOL:  Mr. Cutis Potter, CM/CA spoke to Board regarding the resolution below.  The deadline to apply for the grant is Monday, Sept. 30.  The County is applying instead of the Town of Plymouth.  They are in the process of applying for other grants and did not want to compromise their chances by applying for this one also.  We are also a better applicant for this grant. Commissioner Spruill asked if the County could turn over the lift station to the Town and Mr. Potter said yes, we can. We would need to work on an interlocal agreement with the Town of Plymouth. This will have to be done before work in started on the lift station, the grant is for $500,000 to completely replace the lift station rather than refurbishing it. 
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Commissioner Spruill made a motion to approve RESO 2024-032 Approving Application For Grant Funding For Hwy 45 Lift Station Near PreK-12 School.  Commissioner Phelps seconded; motion carried unanimously.

At 6:08 pm, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Phelps made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Spruill seconded; motion carried unanimously.

______________________________

____________________________
   Julie J. Bennett, MMC, NCMCC



    Ann C. Keyes
            Clerk to the Board




          Chair


